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ITEM 1.01         ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT.

     On December 17, 2004, Friendly Ice Cream Corporation (the "Company")
entered into Amendment No. 5 to Revolving Credit Agreement (the "Amendment")
with the lenders party thereto and Fleet National Bank, as administrative agent
for the lenders.

     The Amendment, among other things, (i) amended certain financial covenants
relating to the maximum leverage ratio, the minimum interest coverage ratio and
the minimum trailing 12-month EBITDA requirement, (ii) eliminated the minimum
quarterly EBITDA requirement, (iii) revised the definition of the fixed charge
coverage covenant, (iv) amended the Company's annual capital expenditures limit
and (v) increased the commitment fee under the Revolving Credit Agreement from
0.50% to 0.75%. Pursuant to the Amendment, commencing with the 2006 calendar
year, the Company will be required to repay in full all amounts outstanding
under the revolving credit loans between May 1 and June 15 of each calendar year
and not draw down any amounts under the revolving credit facility for a period
of 15 consecutive days immediately following the date of such repayment. Solely
for calendar year 2005, the Company will continue to be subject to its current
requirement to repay all amounts outstanding under the revolving credit loans
between June 15 and September 30 and not draw down any amounts under the
facility for a period of 30 consecutive days immediately following the date of
repayment.

     A copy of the Amendment is attached hereto as Exhibit 10.1 and incorporated
herein by reference.

ITEM 2.03 CREATION OF A DIRECT  FINANCIAL  OBLIGATION OR AN OBLIGATION  UNDER AN
          OFF-BALANCE SHEET ARRANGEMENT OF A REGISTRANT.

     To the extent applicable,  the contents of Item 1.01 above are incorporated
into this Item 2.03 by this reference.

ITEM 9.01         FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS.

(c)      EXHIBITS

---------------- --------------------------------------------------------------
EXHIBIT NUMBER   EXHIBIT DESCRIPTION
---------------- --------------------------------------------------------------
10.1             Amendment No. 5 to Revolving Credit Agreement by 
                 and among the Company, Fleet National Bank
                 and certain other banks and financial institutions.

                                    SIGNATURE

         Pursuant to the  requirements  of the Securities  Exchange Act of 1934,
the  Registrant  has duly  caused  this Report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

Dated: December 22, 2004   FRIENDLY ICE CREAM CORPORATION
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                           By:/s/ Paul V. Hoagland                           
                              --------------------------------------------------
                           Name:  Paul V. Hoagland
                           Title: Executive Vice President of Administration and
                                  Chief Financial Officer

                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

---------------- --------------------------------------------------------------
EXHIBIT NUMBER   EXHIBIT DESCRIPTION
---------------- --------------------------------------------------------------
10.1             Amendment No. 5 to Revolving Credit Agreement by 
                 and among the Company, Fleet National Bank
                 and certain other banks and financial institutions.
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